Town of Windsor

Memorandum

August 27, 2024

TO:

The Honorable Mayor and Town Council

FROM:

William G. Saunders, IV, Town Manager Wed I

SUBJECT:

Tidewater Logistics Center Warehouse Project

The Meridian Group (TMG), the development firm representing the Tidewater Logistics Center warehouse project, is attempting to renew their application with Isle of Wight County for consideration of an amended version of the project.

The rezoning request for this project was previously denied by the Isle of Wight County Board of Supervisors (BOS), meaning that the same project could not be brought back before them by TMG for a year; exceptions to this would be to make changes substantial enough to the project for the County to deem it a different project, or for the BOS to waive the prohibition.

TMG has made what they see as substantial revisions to the project, to include removing one warehouse, moving the truck parking area away from the residences on Lovers Lane and Keaton Avenue, increasing the setbacks from those residences, among others.

This work session is being conducted in response to a request from Tom Boylan, of the Meridian Group, to present the latest iteration of the plan to the Windsor Town Council for their feedback.

Enclosures

2024-07-29 iteration of TLC Project Concept Plan

Recommendation

For Council's information

